
 

 

 

Please remember to send your submissions no later than 5 pm on the 20th.  

Anything received after cannot be guaranteed to be inserted into the issue.  Your 

continued co-operation is appreciated.  PLEASE EMAIL the News and viewS @ 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or drop it off at the Pilot Butte Town Office.   

As always, a huge THANK YOU to the sponsors who have renewed 

their squares or are new to our backpage—We truly cannot publish 

without your generous support!   

Thanks also to those businesses who pay to take out a monthly ad at 

various times of the year.   

The News and viewS appreciates all  those who help in getting the 10 issues 

printed and out to the residents.  It takes a community! 

 

If you are interested in sponsoring our newsletter, please email us 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or call 306.781.4067 

Thank You to our Back Page Sponsors 
Remember to patronize our back page sponsors.  Thanks to these spon-

sors who have renewed their square(s) for another year:     

Dance Sensations 20/21          Domo 20/21 

Lipsett Cartage Ltd. 20/21          McDougall Auctioneers Ltd. 20/21 

Norwex   -  Lois Heichert 20/21       Hon. Andrew Scheer, MLP 20/21 

St. Agnes 20/21           Way of Life Church 20/21  

 

Thank you to Sask Lotteries and the Pilot Butte Recreation Department 

for funding for the newsletter. 
 

ELECTION DAY POLLS:      Monday, November 9, 2020.   

                                                          Polls will be open from 9:00 am to 8:00 pm.   
Election Day Polls will be held in the Pilot Butte Recreation Complex – Hall.  Watch for signage for entering and exiting the poll. 

 

ADVANCE POLLS:      Saturday, October 31, 2020 from 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm  
                                               Tuesday, November 3, 2020 from 5:00 pm to 8:00 pm.   
Advance Polls will be held in the Golden Sunset Club. 

Signs will be posted for safely Entering and Exiting the Polls 

Voting is easy! 

1. Bring your Voter’s Registration 
Form with you (or fill out at the  
poll—bring a pen) and sign the form in 

front of the Deputy Returning Officer. 

2. Show your ID (such as a Driver’s Licence or show  
2 pieces of ID, both with your name and at least 1 
showing your current address) and you will be  
handed two ballots—a Mayoral ballot and a  
Councillor Ballot. 

3. Go behind the voting screen.  Mark an X next to the 
Mayor Candidate of your choice and mark an X for 
up to 6 Councillor Candidates of your choice. 

4. Re-fold your ballots.  Keep your choice a secret.   

5. An election worker will show you the appropriate 
ballot boxes to drop your ballots in.   

That’s it.  You have voted! 

Watch for an election flyer in the mail along with (1) 
Voter’s Registration Form to copy and fill out if more 
than one voter in the household (also on the website). 

Please see the Town website for further details for 
all the above “musts” or please call the Town Office 
at 306-781-4547 and we would be glad to assist 
you. 

Please see the 15 Candidate Profiles of residents 
who are running for Mayor (2) and Councillor (13) 
further in this issue. 



 



Trick or Treating & Haunted Houses 

The Town of Pilot Butte would like to provide residents with guidelines 

to a safe Halloween. All of the guideline information is from the Reopen 

Saskatchewan Plan dated September 25th/2020.  

Neighbourhood Trick or Treating 

 Physical Distancing of 6 feet should be maintained with those outside your extended house-

hold 

 Candy should be handed out using tools such as tongs to help eliminate accidental contact 

 If a house is busy, you can either wait while maintaining physical distancing or come back 

when it is less busy 

 Due to the number of people potentially touching the treats prior to being handed out, 

treats should be disinfected or held for 72 hours before eating 

 It is recommended that only store bought treats be handed out 

 Limit the number of people handing out treats as much as possible 

 Trick or Treats should carry hand sanitizer with them and individuals handing out treats 

should also use hand sanitizer or wash their hands frequently 

 The Government of Saskatchewan Reopen Plan suggests incorporating non-medical masks 

into costumes 

The Town of Pilot Butte will be providing Orange Flags to indicate houses handing out treats this 

year. If a house has an orange flag on their lawn know that they are handing out treats. Please re-

spect homes without flags or lights off. Locations to pick up flags will be determined soon and will be 

available starting October 28th.  

Haunted Houses 

 Haunted houses must have a one-way traffic flow to promote physical distancing 

 Use markings/dividers/visual cues in common areas to ensure physical distancing between 

groups 

 Non-medical masks are an additional measure that participants can use when physical dis-

tancing might be unpredictable 

 Hand Hygiene stations should be available to participants before, during and after visiting 

(Hand Sanitizer should be Health Canada approved) 

 Walk-through times between groups must be a minimum of 10 

minutes apart to avoid congestion in the haunted house 
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Have Any Ideas About How Should Pilot Butte Brand the Town? 

The Town of Pilot Butte is looking to engage the public through “Sharing of Branding Ideas” for the Community of 
Pilot Butte. This will include submitting your own Logo Design. A Slogan is optional. Digital formats to be accepted 
are JPEG and PNG. We can also accept drawings on a white paper.  

The “Sharing of Branding Ideas” will 
run from October 1, 2020 and end on 
December 10, 2020. To submit your 
proposed brand(s), please email this 
completed consent form and your 
proposed brand(s) to 
pbplanner@sasktel.net. Otherwise, 
please drop your paper copies in the 
Town Office / Mail Slot as well as your 
completed consent form in a letter 
envelope.  

First Name: __________________________________ Last Name: ______________________________________ 

Email: _______________________________________ Phone Number: __________________________________ 

By submitting my brand(s) proposal, I agree that the Town of Pilot Butte has my consent to use this brand(s) within 
the new Official Community Plan and new Zoning Bylaw document as well as for the whole community for several 
years at the discretion of Council. I confirm I have the rights to authorize the use of this brand(s) and recognize 
that the Town reserves the right to edit or combine my brand(s) with other submitter’s brand(s) as well as publish 
any chosen brand(s) and waive rights to inspect or approve the use of the brand(s) provided to the Town of Pilot 
Butte.  

I understand that signing this form does not guarantee publication of the brand(s). 

I hereby declare I am 18 years of age or older. 

For individuals younger than 18 years old, I hereby have permission from a guardian to provide a brand(s) proposal 
to the Town of Pilot Butte. 

________________________________________________ ______________________________ 
Signature Authorizing Pilot Butte to use this brand(s)  Date 

________________________________________________ ______________________________ 
Signature of Guardian (if applicable)  Date 

mailto:pbplanner@sasktel.net


Town of Pilot Butte  
Official Community Plan and Zoning Bylaw Project- Photo Contest! 

An essential component of the Official Community Plan (OCP) and Zoning Bylaw (ZB) Project is 
public engagement. The Town is looking to engage the public through a photo contest. 
Members of the community will have the opportunity to submit photos of places or things 
within the Town of Pilot Butte with the carefully chosen photos being featured in the New OCP 
and ZB document with photo credits listed. 

To ensure the photo contest is managed correctly, the Town will require the following consent 
form to be completed and submitted with all photos submitted by community members. If the 
photographer is under the age of 18 years old, a legal guardian must sign below. Please print 
clearly.  

Please email this completed consent form and Photograph(s) to pbplanner@sasktel.net.  
The contest will run from September 1, 2020 and end on December 10, 2020.  

Your First Name: ____________________________ Last Name: __________________________ 

Email:_________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number: ________________________________________________________________ 

By submitting my photo, I agree that the Town of Pilot Butte has my consent to use this photo 
within the new OCP and ZB document. I confirm I have the rights to authorize the use of these 
photos and recognize that the Town reserves the right to publish any of these images and waive 
rights to inspect or approve the use of the images provided to the Town of Pilot Butte.   

I understand that signing this form does not guarantee publication of the photograph. 

I hereby declare I am 18 years of age or older.  

For individuals younger than 18 years of old, I hereby have permission from a guardian to 
provide a photo to the Town of Pilot Butte.  

__________________________________________  ______________________ 
Signature Authorizing Pilot Butte to use this photo  Date 

__________________________________________  ______________________ 
Signature of Guardian (if applicable)   Date 

mailto:pbplanner@sasktel.net


Council meetings are Open to the Public.  Meetings are normally held the 2nd and 4th MONDAY of each month.  If a Statutory 
Holiday falls on a regularly scheduled Council meeting Monday, the Council meeting will be held on the Tuesday. 
Unscheduled Special Meetings are advertised in advance for public attendance.   

Your Elected Council Members who represent your interests are Mayor Peggy Chorney, along with Councillors Teresa Blommaert, 
Jean Lowenberger, Bruce MacKenzie, Lydia Riopka, Nathan Schmidt, Ed Sigmeth.  Please contact the Town Office at 
306.781.4547 should you have any questions or concerns on any issue.  Thank you to the Council members who have served the 
town over the past 4 years.  Thank you for your service. 

The Council meetings for the balance of 2020 are as follows.  As the Council sets the date, these dates may be subject to change 
due to a new Council being elected.  Please contact the Town Office at 306-781-4547 if you have questions in regards to attending 
a Council Meeting.  Thank you. 

November 2 (Note:  Meeting Date Change) First Meeting of New Council TBD December 14 & 28 (TBC) 

You can contact us at 306.781.4547 or townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net     We are also on the web at www.pilotbutte.ca.   The site is   
updated on a regular basis.  If you have any suggestions or comments on our website, please feel free to let us know.   We welcome any 
and all feedback.   

... that the Town of Pilot Butte makes use of the Group West (formerly 

Synrevoice) messaging system for their residents?   
You may receive town news, announcements and information by  

telephone (old or new!), e-mail, or both. If you are a resident of the Town 

of Pilot Butte and are not receiving town notices and information using 

this system please contact the Town Office at 306-781-4547 Option #1 or 

email the town at townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net. You may opt out at 

any time. 

SEWAGE BLOCKAGE - If you suspect you have a sewer blockage, the line MUST be checked 
by the Town Maintenance Staff.  Payment may be refused (at the discretion of the Town  

Maintenance Director) if this condition is not met. A maintenance man is on call after hours for  

emergencies and is available by calling 306-781-4547 Option 6.  Thank you.

…that your new home may include the header or posts for a deck. This does not indi-
cate that a deck was included with your home build. Your builder is aware whether your 
deck was included with the build of your home. 

If your deck is not included with the permit for your new home, a Deck Permit must be 
submitted and approved prior to construction.  

There are occasions when the collections for garbage, recycling and compost are delayed and carts are not emptied 
at the usual times of day.  A change of driver, or route; a mechanical failure, any number of things may delay the ser-
vice.  Loraas advises that THERE WILL ALWAYS BE SERVICE.  Unless inclement weather makes travelling unsafe, the 
truck will always come eventually.  It may be later that evening, it may be the next morning, but the carts will be 
emptied.  You are always welcome to contact the Town office if your cart has not been collected by the morning of 
the next day.  Occasionally the odd cart or street is missed, but it is not abnormal for the whole town to receive ser-
vice much later than the usual time.  If is very windy, you may want to bring your cart in for the night and replace it 
the next morning. 

Remember, too, that Loraas provides service on Mondays and Thursdays regardless of holidays. 

mailto:townofpilotbutte@sasktel.net
http://www.pilotbutte.ca


 

The Town reminds residents that Town boulevards are provided to residents for the parking of vehicles 
which are in daily use and that boulevards are never intended for storage of campers, automobiles, trailers 
or any other items owned by residents.   

As winter approaches, the Town expects that all vehicles, etc. except those in daily use will be removed from 
boulevards for the facilitation of operations of the Town (e.g. snow removal). The Town Operation of Vehi-
cles Bylaw 13-2011 allows for vehicles to be parked on boulevards for periods not exceeding 72 hours during 
the winter months.  AT NO TIME may vehicles be parked for periods longer than 72 hours on the pavement 
of any curbed street and may never be parked on the pavement of a street with no curb. 

During times of imminent snowfall, the Town hopes that residents will be mindful of the safety of the Town 
workers and their own property by removing vehicles from both street and boulevard, curbed or otherwise.   

When snowfall is heavy, there are going to be times when it is not possible for the grader to clean streets 
without leaving some ridge of snow across the ends of driveways.  The priority is to have the streets cleared 
and passable.  If time and manpower allow, the Town may clear significant ridges once streets are all cleared.  
It is not reasonable to expect that whole frontages will remain cleared of a snow ridge.   

That snow that you don’t want in your driveway has to go somewhere and part of the purpose of Town-
owned boulevards is to provide that option.  Part of the privilege of using the boulevard is for you to keep it 
clear for your own use. 

The Town thanks all residents who comply with parking restrictions and keep our maintenance workers safe. 

 
As the covid pandemic is still with us, our club remains closed to activities that we all 
once enjoyed, like crib, soup and sandwich and regular meetings for coffee and cards. 
Until the Health Department deems safe to gather with our membership and the social 
distancing is lessened or gone, the choice is clear.  
Closed till further Notice.  Nobody wants this virus in our homes and or club. Please be 
patient and safe. 
 
FYI   While our doors  remain closed , a few activities with restrictions will be happening with small club  
numbers. Information will be posted by email or letter to inform everyone. 
The club phone land line has been temporally disconnected. Club questions please call Barry Leibel at  
781-4127 or rental related questions contact Kelly at 781-1091. 



 



 

**Masses have resumed following provincial health authority guidelines including: 
**Limited number of people in attendance so pre-registering for mass is required:   

e-mail Darlene at dloucks@sasktel.net and let us know how many would like to attend. 

**Confirmation of availability and details of the changes of protocol for mass will be provid-

ed via e-mail. 

 
**Check out our Facebook page:  St. Agnes Church-Pilot Butte 

**Check out our website:  https://stagnespilotbutte.ca  

As we continue to move through the Covid-19 pandemic in the re-opening of our province remember you are 

not alone.   

So now faith, hope, and love abide, these three; but the greatest of these is love. - 1 Corinthians 13:13 

Sunday Mass Time  9:00 am 

October! 

Mother Goose swooped in to preschool this 
month! And that meant our days were filled 
with the delightful nursery rhymes many of 
us remember from our own childhoods!  
Nursery rhymes are centuries old, with many 
of their origins remaining a mystery.  But 

regardless of their age, they are still so relevant and beneficial to 
young children today.  Children develop an appreciation for 
rhythm and rhyme, listening skills, vocabulary skills and even 
coordination skills as they sing, dance, clap or act out nursery 
rhymes.  Nursery rhymes are good for the brain and very effec-
tive ways of developing a child’s early literacy skills! 

 

At preschool our learnings were extended as we explored more 
about the many different farm animals such as sheep, cows and 
pigs from the rhymes.  We bought and sold vegetables at our 
“Farmer’s Market”, and explored the concepts of capacity and 
the flow of water down our “Jack and Jill Hill” at the Water Ta-
ble. Many laughs and giggles could be heard as we acted out 
rhymes such as “Little Miss Muffet” and “This Little Piggy” and 
we even tossed bean bags into Jack and Jill pails!  

Let’s test your Nursery Rhyme IQ!  

Below are clues from some of the nursery rhymes we learned at pre-

school.  Can you name them? Answers at bottom: 

1.  I had roast beef and I went “Wee, wee, wee “all the way home 
2.  I fell asleep under  a haystack 
3.  I lost my sheep 
4.  I broke my crown 
5.  I’m afraid of spiders 
6.  I ran up a clock 
7.  The king’s men couldn’t put me back together 
8.  I had too many children 
9.  I ran away with a spoon. 

We are now looking forward to our upcoming Halloween Costume par-
ty at preschool. The children disappear that day but in their place super 
heroes, princesses, animals and many other creatures stop by for a 
visit! 

 Happy Halloween!  BOO!!! 

Mrs. Marshall 

A.  This Little Piggy 
B.  Little Boy Blue 
C.  Little Bo Peep 
D.  Jack and Jill 
E.  Little Miss Muffet 
F.  Hickory Dickory Dock 
G.  Humpty Dumpty 
H.  The Old Woman Who Lived in a Shoe 
I.  Hey Diddle Diddle 

mailto:dloucks@sasktel.net
https://stagnespilotbutte.ca


Here/or you 

Operation Christmas Child 

Way of Life is proud to partner again with Operation Christmas Child. 

We are serving as a drop-off location during national collection week, 

or you can pack a box on-line at www.samaritanspurse.org 

Drop-off hours are on their website and at www.wayoflifechurch.ca 

Hallowe'en 2020 

Parents! We'll be ready as always for your trick-or-treaters. Goodies will 

be disinfected and we have a "treat tube" to pass them out to kids 

while keeping a safe distance. Let's hope it's a warm night! 

As a Teal Pumpkin partner, we also have non-food treats, so all kids can enjoy the fun. 

Ser.�lice Ornlirne 

Our new building is now certified for occupancy! 

On-line service will continue every week on YouTube, 

and we will soon add in-person service on Sundays. 

Watch our website for details. This month we have 

a new teaching series called Yesvember. If you are a big 

follower of conventional wisdom, Y esvember may get 

you to take a different look at some powerful human emotions: Anger, Greed and Hate. 

How to reach us: o• wayoflifepb f, wayoflifepb 

� info@wayoflifechurch.ca 

\. 306-779-1084 

WEB www.wayoflifechurch.ca 



Pilot Butte Arts & Culture 
How to Register: 

1. Facebook event – www.facebook.com/pilotbuttearts 
2. Eventbrite – www.eventbrite.com 

 
Please visit our website www.pilotbutte-arts.ca to learn about our Covid-19 Safety Protocols.  
Follow us on Instagram. https://www.instagram.com/pilot_butte_arts_and_culture/  
Contact us at pilotbutteacc@gmail.com  

 
“GIVE ART A TRY"    Fall Classes 

 Class Location Cost 

 

 
Pan Pastel Landscapes 
with Kristin MacPherson 
 
Sunday, Nov 15 
1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 10 
spots 

 
$75 

 
The initial cost of $ 95 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

 

 
Quilted Christmas Table 
Runner 
with Cheryl Tonita 
 
Tuesdays - Dec 1st, 8th & 15th   
6:30pm - 9:00pm 
Beginners welcome!  

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 9 
spots 

 
$35 

 
The initial cost of $ 45 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

 

 
Leather Mitts with Betty  
 
Tuesdays, Jan 19, 26, Feb 2 & 9 
6:30pm - 9:00pm 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 10 
spots 

 
$140 

 
The initial cost of $165 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

 

 
Ink Art with Justine Marie 
Studios  
 
Tuesday Feb 23 
6:30pm - 8:30pm 

 
Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 10 
spots 

 
$45 

 
The initial cost of $70 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

 

 
Knitting with Shanan  
 
Wednesdays Feb 24, Mar 3 & 10 
7:00pm - 8:30pm 

Pilot Butte 
Town Hall 
 
Max 8 
spots 

 
$25 

 
The initial cost of $30 is 

subsidized through a generous 
grant from Saskatchewan 

Lotteries. 

We would like to acknowledge the Town of Pilot Butte for the ongoing assistance they provide to our committee. 
Special thanks to Sask Lotteries for generous grants allowing Pilot Butte Arts and Culture Committee to present these events at 
reduced rates. https://www.sasklotteries.ca/home.htm  

 
 

http://www.pilotbutte-arts.ca/
https://www.instagram.com/pilot_butte_arts_and_culture/
mailto:pilotbutteacc@gmail.com
https://www.sasklotteries.ca/home.htm


Greenall Griffins
Update October in Review| 2020

…………………………………...………………………………
Greenall High School has welcomed two new administrators this 
year.  Principal John J. Harvey and Vice Principal Cortney Leonard 
are excited to join the Griffin family!
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We continue to recognize our Griffins of the Week, 
students at Greenall who display our values!  Drayden and 
Gwen are two of our Grade 12 students that were 
recently celebrated and Emily was our most recently 
celebrated Grade 11 student.

Greenall students participated in Orange 
Shirt Day on September 30.  Orange shirt 
day is meant to open the door to a global 
conversation on all aspects of Residential 
Schools. It is an opportunity to create 
meaningful discussions about the effects of 
Residential Schools and the legacy they have 
left behind.  It is a discussion all Canadians 
can tune into and create bridges with each 
other for reconciliation.  It is a day for 
survivors to be reaffirmed that they matter, 
and so do those that have been affected.

………………………...………………………

………………………………………….

Greenall’s ODE 10 classes recently travelled to Echo Lake 
Provincial Park. Students learned about edible and 
medicinal plants, how to build a survival shelter and were 
treated to a bow drill demonstration by Colin Frey. 

………………………………………….
Students in Commercial Cooking made and processed 
homemade salsa!



ADVERTISING RATES FOR  Pilot buttE News and viewS  

Advertising in the News and views  Is priced as follows 

effective September 2019: 

1/4 page Ad—$35.00  (approximate size 3.6”W x 5” H) 

1/2 page Ad—$45.00  (approximate size 7.25”W x 5” H) 

Full Page Ad—$65.00  (approximate size 7.25”W x10” H) 

Backpage Sponsor—$170.00  (approximate size 2”W x 1” H) 

Preferred method of submission is a .pdf, .jpeg, .pub or .doc file. 

Insertion of ad at the discretion of the News & viewS 

Email us at  newsandviews@sasktel.net or drop off at the Pilot 
Butte Town  Office.  We request please that payment be received 

first in order for the ad to be inserted in an issue. 

If the payment is not received prior to the 20th, the AD WILL NOT 
BE PLACED IN THE ISSUE.  Articles inserted/ads inserted at the discretion of

the News and viewS. 

When possible, we ask for your support when inserting articles as we 
just have enough  funds to publish.  Thank you. 

We now accept e-Transfers!  Or payment may be mailed to 

Pilot Butte News and viewS, c/o Box 253, Pilot Butte, Sk.  
S0G 3Z0 or  dropped off at the Town Office  from 9-12 & 1-5 

or there is a mail slot to the left of the lobby doors at the  
Pilot Butte Recreation Complex.    

If so, the News and viewS tries to keep residents up to date! 
If you see something we should all know about or have a submission for the next issue, let us know by emailing us at the newsandviews@sasktel.net  

 
 LIBRARY HOURS 

Tuesday  1:00-4:30 pm 

&  5-8 pm

Wednesday  9-12 pm

&     1-5 pm

Thursday  1-4:30 pm

&  5-8 pm

Friday  9-12 pm

 &  1-5 pm

Sunday  1-4 pm

*FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK & TWITTER!
Closed Statutory holidays 

*Drop box available in the Town Office
9 to 5 pm Monday-Friday  

Pilot Butte Public Library  |  Recreation Complex 
Box 668  Butte SK S0G 3Z0 
phone 306.781.3403 
email:  pilotbutte@southeastlibrary.ca 

WWW.SOUTHEASTLIBRARY.CA 

Please remember to follow our guidelines set out by the Saskatchewan Library 
Association and our Southeast Regional Library Management. Stay within our 
yellow taped path, follow the blue arrow direction, maintain 6 feet social distance 
and touch only the material you wish to take. We will still be posting virtual crafts 
and activities, however we can allow daycares and families of 5 or less to come in 
for our craft time and activity time. We will require you to pre register to assure 
our number of patrons in the library does not exceed our limit of 11. Thank you to 
everyone for your patience and understanding at this time.  

Craft Time: November 4, 18 & 25 at 10 am  -  5 spots available 

Activity Time: November 13 & 20 at 10 am   -  5 spots available 

Book Club:   November 10 at 7 pm  -   8 spots available 

PB Photo B:unch:   Nothing confirmed, please call the Library if interested 

Please call the Library or email to reserve your spot. 

Please note: We will be CLOSED on Wednesday November 11 for Remembrance 
Day 

Wanted - Volunteers 

to join the Pilot Butte Arts & Culture Committee 
The committee meets approximately once a month to organize events such as  

the annual arts show, concert series, family board nights and various art classes. 

Are you interested in helping this dynamic committee continue promoting arts and 
culture in Pilot Butte? Please consider joining the committee. 



A Message from the RM of Edenwold

306-771-2522
rm158@sasktel.net 

www.rmedenwold.ca 

Household Hazardous Waste Day 
Our first ever Household Hazardous Waste Day was a 
huge success! With the help of Terrapure Environmental, 
150 residents of the RM of Edenwold and town of Pilot 
Butte safely disposed of paint barrels, used oil, burnt 
lightbulbs and old batteries.
Due to the overwhelming popularity of the event, we are 
already looking into options for another Household 
Hazardous Waste Day in the future. Stay tuned for updates! 

RV Parking – Seasonal 

Restrictions in Effect 

October 30th  

A reminder to Emerald Park residents that 
seasonal parking restrictions take effect on 
October 30th. These restrictions, enacted by 
the Parking Bylaw 2020-29, require all 
campers and motorhomes parked in the 
front driveway or the street to be removed. 
RVs can be parked in the backyard or 
between the side of the house and the side 
property line, but the front of the RV cannot 
extend past the front of the house or garage. 
Homeowners found to be in violation of the 
Parking Bylaw will be ticketed. For more 
information, please contact the Planning 
Department.

Strategic Plan Update

The RM of Edenwold is developing a Strategic Plan to 
drive our municipality forward, and we want to hear from 
you. Stay tuned for information about future public 
engagement opportunities and ways to get involved.  

 Dates to Remember

October 31st: Last day for 4% property tax discount
October 31st: Advance Polls for Municipal Election, 
voting open from 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.
November 9th: Municipal Election Day, voting 
open from 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
November 17th: Council Meeting 9:00 a.m.
November 24th: Council Meeting 9:00 a.m.
November 31st: Last day for 2% property tax 
discount 



WWW.SUPERSEAMLESS.NET

SUPER SEAMLESS OF CANADA
560 Henderson Dr., Regina, SK • Phone: 306-721-8000 • Email: superseamless@sasktel.net

Serving Saskatchewan 
for Over 40 Years!

OF CANADA

“THE ULTIMATE IN EXTERIORS”

EXTERIOR FINISH 
BUILDING PRODUCTS

RESIDENTIAL, ARCHITECTURAL,  
COMMERCIAL & AGRICULTURAL  

SEAMLESS METAL SIDING & ROOFING
• Custom Metal Fabricating hundreds of designs, gauges from 16g to 
30g • Custom Slitting  • Custom Embossing • Superlock Corrugated 
Panels • Superlock High Rib Panels • SuperLoc Max 4, Max 6 Panels 

• Super Seamless Steel Siding • Steel Wood Log Home Siding 
• Window & Door Capping • Shaketile Insulated Metal Roofing 

• Leisuretime Metal Fencing • Super Steel Siding • Metal Soffits & 
Fascia  • Steel & Aluminum Coil from 1” to 48” • Seamless Eaves-
trough Components • Mesa Panels • Slate Shake Metal Shingles

MANUFACTURE 
& DISTRIBUTE

METAL ROOFING & 
SIDING SUPERSTORE

We go to Any Lengths to Serve You!

SUPERIOR 
PRODUCTS

PRECISION 
WORKMANSHIP

SATISFACTION 
GUARANTEED



 



 



 

The News and viewS would 
like to thank the Pilot Butte 

Recreation Board in conjunction with Sask Lotteries Assistance 
Grant, for ongoing donation to our newsletter.  The donation 
from the Rec Board enables the News and viewS to keep 
publishing and aids in local sports, culture and recreation 
advertising.  Our continued thanks for the support! 

The grant allows expansion of the News and viewS as necessary, 
with local content, assorted advertising and hopefully making it 
more appealing and interesting to read.   

The Town of Pilot Butte provides financial funding as well as 
continued support in other ways. The Town has pledged to 
ensure that the News and viewS will publish, no matter what!  
Thank you to the Town for their ongoing and continuing support.  
It takes a tremendous financial worry off of the volunteers!    

The R.M. of Edenwold also supplies the newsletter with financial 
funding and we use a portion of these funds to send copies of the 
newsletters to some R.M. residents.   

This financial windfall (for us!) is enabling us to produce a larger, 
more attractive newsletter for your enjoyment.  We hope that we 
can continue to provide a quality of newsletter that makes us the 
“must read” item each month.   

We truly appreciate the support and could not 
publish without this funding along with our 
backpage sponsors.   

Check us out on the web, IN COLOUR at  www.pilotbutte.ca 

 
Meeting place To Be  
Determined please email us. 

http://www.pilotbutte.ca


 

Contact us: 

306.537.0413 
office@varietyplumbing.com 

New GENERAC  
Product 
Launch 





MOVIE SHOOT TAKES OVER PILOT BUTTE FOR THE HEART 
WARMING COMEDY DRAMA ‘ON EDGE’  

 

Writer & director Marzieh Kamyabi delivers the tender short drama, ‘On Edge’,with Regina-based actors  
Linda Jean Karst and rising star Devlin Horth in the lead roles. The film was shot on August 29 th on location 
and set in Pilot Butte, Saskatchewan.  

”I moved to Pilot Butte in May and I just love it here,” explains Kamyabi. “The skies are spectacular and there 
is no better place to witness a Saskatchewan sunset than the hill in Pilot Butte. This was my inspiration for the 
film.”  

After reading the screenplay, ten year old actor Devlin Horth was excited to be part of the project. “It’s about 
a young boy and his grandmother who because of their age differences live in different worlds,” says 
Horth.  “By taking the time to share their first sunset together, they get closer. It brings about love,  
happiness, and calmness.”  

”This short film will have instant audience appeal. It’s a positive story that anyone can relate to. It explores 
the joys and pains of growing up and the importance of family bonds,”explains director Kamyabi.  

“I was so proud to be part of this little film shot in the small town of Pilot Butte with a very professional crew 
on board,” claims Linda Jean Karst. “Marzieh is in her own league as a film director.”   

The film is currently in post-production and will be released in November.  

Follow movie new at:   www.facebook.com/marzieh.kamyabi.37  

 
ADDITIONAL STILLS AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST 
Email: marzieh.kamyabi@gmail.com 

Cinematographer Maurice Douglas and director Marzieh Kamyabi Film still from On Edge with Devlin Horth &  

Linda Jean Karst 

http://www.facebook.com/marzieh.kamyabi.37
mailto:marzieh.kamyabi@gmail.com


Candidates for Mayor 

Chorney, Peggy 

Re-Elect Peggy Chorney for Mayor 

For the past 4 years, it has been an honour to serve as your Mayor. 
• Resident of Pilot Butte 21 years
• Manager, Primary Health Care, SHA
• Bachelor of Social Work, Master of Social Work, Qualifying 2021
• Over 25 years in leadership, community development and board

governance
Accomplishments: 
 Obtained over $7 million in grants
 Waste Water Expansion
 Short and Long Range Planning and Priority Management
 Spray Park Committee for Spray Park Development
 Paving Upgrades
 Implemented Drainage Solutions
 Beautification Committee Advocacy
•
I am seeking re-election as Mayor to continue providing leadership focused
on strong financial management, planning and establishing priorities, actively
seeking grants and partnerships, consulting with and listening to the
community, and working collaboratively with council and administration.
Together, we have made great progress and there is still more to achieve.
I am confident our best days are yet to come!
Contact: pchorney@sasktel.net or 306-781-4413

Visit my website natross.ca. 

I have been married to my wife, Mary for 46 years. We have 11 children/

spouses and 18 grandchildren who challenge me and keep me current. We 

built our home here in 1976. 

I believe in the people of Pilot Butte. I can help to unify and build a better 

community. I will invest in people, environmental sustainability and fiscal 

responsibility. We need spaces to gather for seniors, teens, the arts etc.  We 

must plan for future generations by looking after and improving what we 

have; for example walking paths. I will review staffing and equipment levels to 

ensure stewardship of tax payer’s money. 

Ross, Nat 



Blommaert, Teresa Dear Residents,      
I am Teresa Blommaert and I’m seeking re – election as your councillor. For the past 
4 years it has been a privilege to serve on council as your voice. 
Who I am 
 Resident since 2003
 Registered Nurse, Bachelor of Science in Nursing
 Sask. Smart IV Pump Program Nursing Coordinator, SHA
 Member of the Emergency Measures Operations for the White Butte Region and the

White Butte RCMP
Council accomplishments 
• Waste Water Expansion
• Obtaining grant funds
• Spray Park/Skate park equipment
• Paving projects
• Creation/implementation of resident priorities through our Strategic Plan and OCP
• Drainage solutions
• Advocate of the Junior Council/Youth Advisory Committee and Beautification

Committee
I would like to continue with the progress we have made 
 Continue being financially responsible
 Continue transparency
 Continue resident communication
Let’s make Pilot Butte the best it can be!
counciltb@sasktel.net

Candidates for Council 

Accountability 
Planning 
Community 

Goals 
 Financial accountability
 Guided by a multi-year plan, make necessary improvements to town infrastructure
 Enhanced Greenspaces
 Work cooperatively with all stakeholders
 Improve recreation infrastructure for all ages
 Support and encourage local business development
 Promote community involvement
Community Experience
My wife, Denise, and I built our home in Pilot Butte 23 years ago.   We have one son, Stephen.
My volunteer time:
 Coached minor sports 15 years (baseball,  soccer and volleyball)
 Past President  Minor Ball Association
 Past member  PB Recreation Committee
 Currently, Co-Chair - PB Beautification Committee (for the past 2 years)
 Enjoy curling, golf, ball, gardening and missing the Riders
Work Experience
Over 28 years’ experience in the financial services sector
Currently Senior Director, IT Operations, CIBC
 Managing large teams nationwide, IT Operations
 Strategic planning, vendor management, contract negotiations
 Manage multimillion dollar budgets and projects
Contact: Scott.Einarson70@gmail.com , (306) 581 9627 or Facebook

Einarson, Scott 

mailto:counciltb@sasktel.net
mailto:Scott.Einarson70@gmail.com


Candidates for Council 

My wife and I moved to Pilot Butte 3 years ago and we are proud to call it home.  I am running 

for council because I believe we need accurate representation for all members of the 

community, both long term and new.  

If elected in November, a few of the items I will be focusing on are upgrades to street lights, 

additional ways to reduce in-town speeding and traffic violations, support for our local 

businesses, improved maintenance of our current infrastructure, planning for the future 

development of retirement housing and recreational facilities. 

Through a fresh perspective on how our residents’ tax dollars are spent, and actively engaging 

with our community members for ideas and suggestions, I believe some enhancements can be 

made to our wonderful little town. I look forward to serving the residents of Pilot Butte and 

respectfully request your vote. 

Forster, Zac 

Feltis, Kelly 

I have lived in Pilot Butte with my wife and two kids for four years. 

We moved here to raise our kids in a tight knit community and small town feel. 

I have been a Journeyman Sprinkler Fitter (Fire Suppression) for the past ten years. 

I enjoy hunting, camping, snowmobiling, quading and boating. 

I have experience coaching elementary sports and Regina Minor Football. I want to be a 

voice for the people of Pilot Butte and ensure everyone’s voice is heard. 



Hendriks, Scott 

LOYAL LEADERSHIP ~ COMMUNITY DRIVEN 
I am a dedicated husband and proud father of four adult children. My wife Tracey and I 
have called Pilot Butte home for over 17 years. It was an honour to be a member of the 
Pilot Butte Volunteer Fire Department for 15 years; 9 years as the Deputy Chief. I have 
been employed at Evraz NA for 28 years and I am currently the Manager of Finishing and 
Shipping. 

What Matters to our Community…………… 
 Accountable and Sustainable Budgeting
 Public Safety
 Responsible Commercial and Residential Development
 A Small Town Community Atmosphere

I will foster and continue to develop our community core values with integrity, loyalty and 
leadership. I look forward to the election on November 9th and the opportunity to work 
with our Mayor and fellow Councillors on matters that are important to all of us. 

Scott Hendriks shendriks@sasktel.net 

Candidates for Council 

Candidate Profile – Jean Lowenberger 2020 
I have lived in Pilot Butte for 23 years, serving on Town Council for the last four years. 
My committee responsibilities are: the OCP, PRAC, and Beautification. 

Accomplishments for this council and myself: 
 Spray Park completion
 Wastewater Treatment Plant
 Chaired Canada 150 Committee
 100% attendance at all Council and Administration meetings
 Made and donated “care bears” for the Pilot Butte Fire Department
 Paving projects completed: North Butte, extended Fifth Ave., LaFarge

Plans for the Next Four Years 
 Find a permanent home for the Skate Park
 Finish landscaping the Spray Park
 Landscaping around new town signs
 Find a developer to build Senior housing
 Develop meadows of flowers beside existing environmental reserves
 Pilot Butte Strategic Plan completion and implementation
 Official Community Plan updated
 Keep finding ways to connect our town walking paths

Contact Information: Jean Lowenberger: jeanlowenberger@sasktel.net 
Phone number: 306-781-4224 

Lowenberger, Jean 

mailto:jeanlowenberger@sasktel.net


Rempel, Leanne 

Let me be your voice!!! 

VOTE LEANNE REMPEL FOR TOWN COUNCIL 

November 9th

Pilot Butte has been my home for over 18 years. 

My husband, Al & I love living in this community, we have raised and are still raising our 

children here.  Our neighbors are some of the best and we love supporting our local 

businesses. 

I have owned my own business for 10 years, prior to that I worked for a government 

agency for 20 years. 

Throughout the years, I have volunteered my time in our community with School 

Committees, the Soccer Association, at the Rodeo & with the Community Association. 

If elected, I look forward to working with the Mayor and fellow Councillors to continue to 

keep this community, the great small town, we are proud to call home. 

Candidates for Council 

Re-Elect Lydia Riopka for Town Council 
Fourteen years ago my family and I moved to Pilot Butte and it didn’t take long for it to feel like 
home! After completing a degree in Human Justice and countless volunteer hours for 
community initiatives, I wanted to make an even bigger difference in the place I love.  

Future Plans: 
 Fiscally responsible & sustainable options
 Provide strong leadership
 Continue to HEAR what residents want, need & value
 Continue to keep the community’s best interest at heart
 Continue to be fair & equitable
 Continue to actively seek grant funding
 Community beautification and town PRIDE

Previous Council Accomplishments: 
 Secured in excess of 7M in grants
 Opening of the Spray Park
 Upgraded waste water treatment plant
 Installed many drainage solutions
 Transportation upgrades
 Supported green initiatives
 Promoted many committees and town beautification

Please watch your mailbox for a more comprehensive outline. 
Email lydiariopka@hotmail.com or call (306)530-9401. 

Riopka, Lydia 

mailto:lydiariopka@hotmail.com


Rozental, Arcady 

My name is Arcady Rozental and I am running for town council. Graduate of the University 

of Regina in Human Resources Management as well as Economics, 

Been in the province now for 11 years and could not see us living anywhere else! Living in 

the plains and could not be happier to call Pilot Butte our home!  

My background is in operations, human resources management and leadership. I am 

em-ployed with the Taylor Automotive Group as a service manager. 

My vision for the town is a place where everyone is looked after, having a small town feel 

with strong community support. As our community grows and becomes more diverse - we 

as a community need to consider everyone's voice. I want to be able to represent my 

community, be able to provide a fresh perspective and come with new approaches and 

ideas. We are stronger together!   

Candidates for Council 

I suppose voters want to know what promises I have if elected. I have no personal agenda. 

And, even If I did make promises, I’m one person with one vote. It takes team work. 

I can promise how I will react to your requests and needs. I will be open-minded to the 

residents, council and town staff. We are all on the same side working to make a better town 

and a better tomorrow. I will be a team player.  

I think we have a great town but it can always be better. I hope I can play a role in making it 

better and would appreciate your vote so I can help. 

• Married to Heather. One great kid.
• Librarian. Former radio and newspaper person and minister.

• Mdiv degree
• Retiring soon and will devote more time to council

• Years of volunteer work

• Council experience

Salerno, Fred 



Schmidt, Joshua 

My name is Joshua Schmidt. I’m 42 years old and have resided in Pilot Butte for 31 years, 

not only was I raised in town but my wife Candace and I have raised our 2 children here 

and I’m proud to call Pilot Butte home. I have been involved in coaching sporting activities 

throughout those years. I have been a carpenter for Esp Construction for 24 years and an 

entreprenuer for 17 years with my wife’s support at All 4 Laser Engraving. 

My vision of the council is that of smart growth which includes residential and commercial 

development, future improvement to our infrastructures and accountability for your tax 

dollar while keeping residence informed as improvements are taking place. 

I would like to say Thank you to all the volunteers our town has had and helped make Pilot 

Butte what it is today. Vote Joshua Schmidt for change you can trust! 

Candidates for Council 

I am seeking my third term as councillor in the community, which I have called home since 
1983. Recently retired from a 35-year plus professional career in Municipal and Provincial 
Administration and Mentoring, I am able to serve my town and residents.

From my education (B. Admin/B.A. Econ. and Junior/Senior Local Government Certificates), 
Saskatchewan Water Operator Certification Board Executive, UMAAS Division Director and 
current Urban Board of Examiners Chair, I gained knowledge of municipal “Best Practices” for 
fiscal Financial perspective. 

My council duties included Deputy Mayor (2012-18), White Butte Regional Planning, RCMP 
Stakeholders, Regina Bypass Partners liaison and Asset Management for TRANSPARENCY and 
OPEN COMMUNICATION goals. 

My volunteer (Rodeo, Junior B, Spray Park) and community activities provide for 
AFFORDABIL-ITY. 
I am pleased to work with the council team and staff to make Pilot Butte the best it can be. 
Thank you for voting Ed Sigmeth.  

Sigmeth, Ed 



Wegmann, John 

For Council 

johnwegmann1044@gmail.com 

(306)580-7627

I am pleased to announce I am running for council for the Town of Pilot Butte. I am a 2nd 

generation raised in Pilot Butte. I attended elementary school in Pilot Butte and high 

school in Balgonie. I was married to my wonderful wife in 1991. Although we made our 

start in Regina, we returned to Pilot Butte in 2001 to give our children the same 

experience growing up, as I had. During this time, I have been working as a heavy-duty 

mechanic and have held shop manager positions. Having seen many councils come and 

go, I have heard Mayors and Councilors give election agenda and promises, only to see 

them push their agenda at the towns expense and break their promises. I am not running 

on an agenda or election promises. I want to serve the town and do what is best our 

community.  

Candidates for Council 

mailto:johnwegmann1044@gmail.com
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